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Attorney General’s Independent Investigations Division 

Investigating Police-Involved Shooting 
 

BALTIMORE, MD (February 20, 2022) - On February 19, 2022, at approximately 3:15 p.m., 

officers with the Baltimore Police Department’s Mobile Metro Unit (MMU) were working a 

carjacking/robbery detail in the Northeast District when the officers observed a vehicle of 

interest in the 3200 block of Hillen Road in Baltimore City.  As the officers approached the 

vehicle, it accelerated forward and two officers discharged their firearms.  The driver, who had 

been struck by the gunfire, exited the car under his own power. Officers rendered aid until 

medical personnel arrived. 

 

The driver, an adult male, was transported to an area hospital where he was later pronounced 

dead. 

 

The Independent Investigations Division will generally release the name of the decedent and 

involved officers within 48 hours of the incident, although that period may be extended if there is 

a specific reason to believe that an officer’s safety is at risk. 

 

Body-worn cameras were active at the time of the incident.  The video may be released in 

accordance with Baltimore Police Department and Independent Investigations Division policies.  

 

The Independent Investigations Division of the Attorney General’s Office, the Baltimore Police 

Department, and the Maryland State Police continue to investigate this incident.  

 

The Maryland General Assembly, in Senate Bill 600, passed a law mandating that the Office of 

Attorney General investigate all police-involved fatalities in the State of Maryland beginning 

October 1, 2021.  These investigations are conducted by the office’s Independent Investigations 

Division, in conjunction with the Maryland State Police.  The OAG and BPD have reached an 

agreement to allow for the Attorney General’s investigation while still allowing BPD to meet the 

investigatory obligations of its federal consent decree.  
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